

Action Items

Motions Voted On

Minutes for PNWIC Committee Zoom Meeting May 24, 2017 7:00 PM

In Attendance:

WA – Marsha Hallman, Kathy Wendlandt – Co-Chair, Houston Chatham
OR – Sonya Kunkle – Co-Chair, Katie Renner, Wendy Bernards, Denise John - Treasurer,
Candi Bothum, Scott Chauncey - Points, Jan Harer - Secretary

Vote Count – 8

WA – 3 Adults
OR – 5 Adults

Volunteers –

- Need to get people signed up to help.
- Please share with your districts.
- There are some events that have quite a few spots needed.
 - Jumping
 - In-Hand Trail
 - Trail

Music –

- Needs to be turned in no later than 12:00 noon on Friday.
- OR has someone who will put all the music on the computer.

Versatility –

- Do we want to do this?
- WA can bring 2 teams.
- OR can also bring 2 teams.
- Will be a “for fun” event this year.
- In the Event Center on Friday after the Opening Ceremonies and Awards.

Drill Warm Up Schedule –

- 5+ has 10 teams.
- 4's has 10 teams.
- 10 minutes for each team.
- Will run longer than listed on the schedule (previously posted).
- Will start at 7:45 PM.

Flags and Opening Ceremony –

- Who will be carrying the flags?

- Denise needs to know what flags and who is carrying them.
- Need someone to sing the National Anthem.
 - Denise will coordinate.
- Will each District's flag be carried in?
- Will all riders get to ride in – if they are present?
- Each District Flag will be carried followed by the school flags if they are at the meet.
 - The District Flags will stay in the arena.
 - The school flags will exit the arena.
 - Safety is paramount!!
- The District Flags along with the American, State Flags, and PNWIC Flag will stay in the arena.
- Will need to get a listing to Denise of who is carrying flags and what schools will be carrying flags.

Welcome Bags –

- Will need the programs and the rocker patches.
- Would like a map of the camping and the stalls.
- Also, a map of the fairgrounds.

Program –

- Would like a detailed schedule for the program.
- Need to know who is riding in each event.
- Need to include the general schedule also.
- Could we print some extras for the parents/guests/etc.?
 - Print number of athletes plus 100 more.

Coggins Tests –

- Should have them.
- We will not be the enforcer of this.
- Everyone's responsibility to follow the guidelines.

4-Wheeler –

- Candi is working on this.

Golf Carts –

- Will need to order them individually.

Shavings –

- Will be bulk shavings.
- Were donated.
- Need to strip the stalls.
- The National 4-H Judging Team will be stripping stalls for \$20.

- Sign up at the 4-H Consignment Tack Sale in the Event Center.

Arrival –

- Can start to arrive at 12:00 noon on Thursday.
- Can someone stay an extra night?
 - Will need to pay the extra \$40 if camping on the fairgrounds.
 - If leaving in the AM – will not need to pay for the extra night of a stall.

Working Together (WA and OR) –

- Discussed various ways to work together at the meet.
- Will be a white board in the office and one upstairs in the PNWIC booth for exchange of information.

Awards Trailer –

- Will use the same as we did for the OHSET awards.
- All districts – please bring your district flags.

Camping –

- When will it be out?
- A few days before the meet.
- Will be emailed out.

Refund –

- There is a Central District athlete that can't come because of a mix up on the general schedule that was posted.
 - Paid the registration fee.
 - Is a senior.
 - Now conflicts with graduation – didn't when they looked at a schedule posted.
 - Will refund the athlete once their registration fee has been received and the event is over.

Moving Hunt Seat and Saddle Seat to the Main Arena –

- Will move the above into the Event Center.
- Roping and Daubing will be outside in the Juniper Arena.
- Working Rancher will be in the Event Center.

Vendors –

- There are currently about 5-6 vendors coming.
- Will be a 4-H Tack Sale – Used/Consignment.
- Stalnakers will be the photographer for the meet.
- Denise will get the vendor listing to Candi.

IHOR –

- Can obstacles be reset between athletes – not at the end of the team go?
- Discussion on this.
- Group was split on allowing this.
- OHSET does not allow obstacles to be reset between athletes while on course.
- WAHSET does allow – but not stated in their rule book.
- Will allow obstacles to be reset between athletes while on the course.
- Needs to be posted on the PNWIC website ASAP.

Farrier –

- Will be on site during the meet.

Vets –

- Sonya will get those names to Katie for the program.

Horse for Roping and Daubing –

- Wendy will not have her horse there.
- Candi will try to find one.

Settling Cattle –

- Can we find some people from the area that can settle the cattle?
- Candi will try to find. Sonya will also work on trying to find some people.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.